
 

 

Online Safety: Please, please, please can I urge you as parents and carers to ensure that you know 
what your child is doing whilst they are online. It is becoming increasingly difficult to manage children’s 
behaviours and emotions, especially when children tell us how long they spend on phones, tablets and 
games consoles. Many children that we speak to tell us that they are either playing games which are             
inappropriate or are accessing apps and websites which are not recommended for their ages.  

Staffing: I am pleased to inform you that Miss Wheeler will be returning to school following her                     
maternity leave at the beginning of Term 2. Although there are another two weeks before the end of 
term, I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Lisa Kidd for all her hard work and dedication as 
Hedgehog Class teacher in Miss Wheeler’s absence. I am sure you would like to join me in wishing Mrs 
Kidd the very best of luck for the future. 

School Council: Our second election of the new academic year took place last week, when our new 
School Council were elected. Two children from each class are chosen through a democratic process and 
I can now confirm that those School Councillors are: Louis and Perrie (Owl), Daisy and Johnny 
(Hedgehog), Ronnie and Summer (Fox), Henry and Astrid (Badger), Avianna and Martha (Otter), Thora 
and Noah (Robin) as well as Callie and Olivia (Deer).  

OPAL: Following the departure of Mrs York at the end of the last academic year, I am delighted to                    
inform you that we have recruited Miss Pitchford as our new OPAL Lead. Miss Pitchford already works at 
school as a Teaching Assistant and she will now add a new string to her bow as she gets to grips with      
developing and enhancing our playtimes. Alongside her, we have also recruited twelve keen individuals 
as OPAL Rangers, who will support Miss Pitchford. They are: Zander, Evie, Sienna, Poppy (Badger), Freya, 
Jonah, Scarlet, Samuel (Otter), Stig, Connor, Lily and Blu (Robin) as well as Dorothy, Elliot, Noah and                     
Beatrice (Deer). 

Wellies and Coats: ‘There’s no such thing as bad weather; just bad clothing’. As part our OPAL (Outdoor 
Play and Learning) project, we are keen for the children to be outside playing in all weathers. Therefore, 
with  the autumn and winter months around the corner, we would like the children to come to school 
equipped with a pair of named wellies and a coat (preferably an old 
waterproof coat). This will allow the children to use the whole of our                        
outdoor area all the time.  
OPAL resources: We are currently reviewing our OPAL resources 
and I have attached a list within the body of this newsletter. Please 
find a list of loose parts that we are trying to collect for the                          
children to use during play time and lunchtime. If you are able to help 
with sourcing any of these items, we would appreciate your help.  

 

Have a great weekend. 

Mr Griffith 
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Year 5 and 6 Cross Country 

Congratulations to all our Year 5 and 6 runners who took part in the BANES Cross Country event which 

took place last Wednesday, 1st October. The children’s behaviour was exemplary and their commitment 

to running the 1.5km course was excellent. I was delighted to hear the news that in the combined 

events, our Year 5 girls finished in 3rd place - well done everyone! 

Christian Values 

 



 

 

OPAL Resources 

It’s that time of year again when we are asking for donations of loose parts to further enrich the                                 
children’s outdoor learning experience. High Littleton is a platinum awarded OPAL school.  The aim of 
OPAL is to enrich the children’s outdoor playtime by encouraging free and imaginative play, reinforcing 
social skills and allowing a safe environment for the children to assess their own risks. 
 
As before, we’re asking for items off the list below. 
 
Whilst we will thoroughly check all items to ensure their safety, it would be appreciated if you could 
check that the items are safe enough to play with i.e. pockets, bags should all be cleared out, cables                      
cut-off. 

 

Natural Loose Parts  Fabricated Loose Parts 

Bulbs/seeds/plants  Astro Turf Off cuts  

Logs  Bed linen  

Pea Gravel  Boards, Old Cabinet Doors, Panels  

Pine cones  Bread, milk, bottle and grocery crates  

Play Bark/ Woodchip Brief cases  

Tree stumps that can be used as seats  Buggies, push chairs  

Sea Pebbles  Cable drums  

Shells  Decking that can be made into planters  

Varied aggregates, slate, flint, clay  Event shelter/old tents  

Wood offcuts  Fabrics – Preferably parachute type materials 
and as colourful as possible.  

 Hoses and pipe  

 Netting - fishing, cargo, football  

 Old clothes, jackets, overalls, hats, bags  

 Suitcases/Briefcases of all sizes  

 Treasure that can be buried - crystals, rocks, 
coins, fools gold, mini dinosaurs etc  



 

 

Are you looking for your child to start school in  

September 2026?  

We are opening our doors to prospective                  

parents so that you can come and see what 

goes on at High Littleton Primary School.  

No appointments necessary. 

 

“Love each other as I have loved you.” John 15:12 
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OPEN MORNING  

Tuesday, 11th November 2025 

9:30am-12pm 



 

 

Diary Dates 

Here is an overview of calendar dates for term 1. More details will follow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event Class 

14th October Individual and Sibling Photos All 

14th October Parents’ Evening All 

16th October  Parents’ Evening All 

22nd October PTA Spooky Baking Competition and Cake Sale  All 

23rd October Last day of term 1 All 

24th October  Inset Day 3 - 

3rd November  Term 2 begins All 

Nut-Free School 

Please can I remind you that we are NUT FREE SCHOOL.  

Please can you also ensure you do not provide SESAME items. We are asking all parents to bear this in 

mind when sending lunches and snacks to school. Thank you for your co-operation. 



 

 

Progressive Kids 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Golden Rules  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

PTA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Attendance  

High Littleton Primary School is committed to working towards race equality, promoting positive approaches to difference and 
opposing all forms of racial prejudice and discrimination.  Language or behaviour, which is racist or potentially damaging to 
any ethnic or racial group, is not tolerated and will always be challenged.  We recognise that British society is made up of peo-
ple from many different racial, cultural, linguistic and religious backgrounds and that all pupils must be fully prepared to live in 
such a diverse society. 

Please check out the website - Click on the link. 

Follow us on Instagram high_littleton for the latest news and information 
about the school.  

 

Please see below attendance for each class:  

Owl  98.2% 

Hedgehog 98.4% 

Fox 99.1% 

Badger 98.5% 

Otter 98.5% 

Robins 98.4% 

Deer 96.3% 

Total 98.2% 

Dates for your Diaries 2024-2025 

Please click on the link below to take you to the ‘Diary Dates’ page and 
scroll down to see Club dates! 

’Diary Dates/Clubs’ 

http://www.highlittletonschool.com.
http://www.highlittletonschool.com/#!dates-for-your-diary/c1opw
http://www.highlittletonschool.com/#!dates-for-your-diary/c1opw


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


